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2018 Budget Town Hall  
Online Submissions 

 Salaries and benefits are the single biggest cost in the budget. How does City Council 
control these costs when there is no "competition" as a means of regulation? Does City 
Council review staffing levels and employee total benefits packages compared to other 
cities and or positions of equivalent responsibility in the private sector? 

 I understand there has been an LRT plan in place for many years, but I don't see any 
mention of it in the future plans. Have I missed something? If not, why is it not 
considered an option to relieve the traffic congestion and reduce GHG which are top 
priorities? Has the city done a survey of it's own employees on current commuting habits 
and options for the future? 

 City of Victoria's contribution to the CRD is in excess of $22 million, about 10 per cent of 
budget. Inflation the last 5 years has averaged 1.4 per cent and is currently running at 
1.7 per cent in Victoria. So how on earth can council justify asking for a 4.57 per cent 
increase in the cost per household for 2018 ??? How can City of Victoria directors hold 
the CRD more fiscally accountable??? 

 Is the City of Victoria offering any incentives to local companies researching and 
developing innovations for electric generation? 

 Why is the city intent on driving business away from the Downtown Core out to the 
Suburban malls by needlessly clogging and reducing parking on main roads by intrusive 
protected bicycle lanes pandering to a small number of people at the expense of the 
majority (75%) who do now and always will use the private vehicle as their principal 
mode of transportation for business or pleasure? 

 Why is the City using more and more on outside contractors. I work in healthcare and 
can attest that contracting out does not work, it results in loss of control resulting in 
inefficiencies and higher costs and lower wages for the workers, for example I see more 
outside companies working on our city roads and I am concerned with the direction the 
city is taking, not enough room for more examples 

 Why does the city continue to increase police funding when the police have already had 
funding increases every year? In 2016 the police budget increased by $1,744,198 in 
2017 it increased by $2,227,963. Now it is proposed to increase even more to the tune 
of an extra $2,495,610 for 2018? This seems like a ridiculous amount of cost increases! 
(all numbers from city reports) Even if you control for inflation an extra $2,000,000 from 
2014-2018 has been allocated to police for wages alone! (numbers estimated from 
graph "cost drivers wages and benefits" on vic pd proposal) While the VIC PD in every 5 
year forecast plan they make only predict an increase of 2.5%, almost every year they 
have doubled that going up to an increase of 4.5%. That difference is an extra 
$1,000,000 paid by tax payers per year. It’s time to tell the police that they have enough 
funding! We don’t need a perpetually increasing police force in one of the highest policed 
cities in Canada, only second to Montreal. We are actually the highest policed city in 



Canada if you include Esquimalt! Meanwhile as the police budget just seems to go up 
and up, the crime rate (i.e. the amount of crime happening//100,000 population) has 
been decreasing for the last 20 years. In 2013 crime was at the lowest point since the 
late 60s (http://www.statcan.gc.ca/pub/11-630-x/11-630-x2015001-eng.htm). In 2016 
crime increased by a mere 1% in canada, and this increase could easily have been the 
result of using police to address the overdose crisis and harass impoverished people 
and campers. In 2016 homicides in BC actually decreased by 10% and those are the 
most expensive cases to run! (http://www.statcan.gc.ca/pub/85-002-
x/2017001/article/54842-eng.htm). We should have extra money these days rather than 
increasing budgets! I believe that these increasing budgets in a time of reduced crime 
are a result of misusing police for issues regarding addiction, mental health, 
homelessness, poverty, etc, that don’t even involve a crime. This is a complete violation 
of the privacy and rights of the poor, addicted, and mentally ill people, who have a right 
to live their lives without illegal surveillance by police. Using police to deal with issues 
like poverty and mental health isn’t an effective way to reduce poverty or stabilize those 
with mental health issues. On the contrary, using police in this way can have extremely 
negative affects. Can city hall answer why is it that we don't decrease police budgets 
when crime is down, and why we continue to use police to address social issues like 
poverty, mental health, and addiction rather than channeling that money somewhere that 
actually addresses these issues in a helpful way/reduces them like low income housing 
or free counselling services? 

 Should think of making the new bridge a toll bridge. Everyone uses but on Victoria pays. 
Unfair. 

 Getting the horrible piles of leaves clogging our gutters picked up would be a start. 
Fixing sidewalks, potholes, fixing boulevards, weeding parks, scrubbing downtown 
sidewalks etc. No more fluff like musical handrails and painting concrete towers on 
Dallas Road. 

 Priority - Repainting road lines for cars 
 Most of the attention in Active Transportation is on cycling and bike lanes. What 

programs will be available to improve walkability and increase pedestrian safety? 
 The City is proposing the spending of $200K on a Sidewalk Condition Assessment 

Study. This is positive. Walk On, Victoria would be interested in providing advice on the 
study’s design and assessment criteria as well as providing feedback on the 
recommendations. 

 The proposed budget for implementation of the Pedestrian Master Plan (Project ENG-
022) is the same as 2017 ($564K). Almost half of this amount ($224K) is actually for the 
Fort Street bike lane. What projects will benefit pedestrians? 

 There are a number of streets in Victoria that are in terrible shape, with blocks of uneven 
pavement and big potholes. Is there a paving schedule or street inventory to help 
prevent this state in the first place? When will these streets be paved? Grant St 
(between Fernwood/Stanley) Belmont Ave (between Vining/Begbie) Scott St between 
Bay/Haultain? 

 The 2018 Draft Budget earmarks 1.4 million for Bylaw. What are the top 5 areas the 
Bylaw office enforces in the City? How many Bylaw officers does the city employ? What 
roll does Bylaw play in dealing with the shopping cart/garbage issue of some of the 
homeless population? 



 It is necessary to allocate funds for traffic calming in Quadra Village within the quadrant 
of Findlayson, Hillside and Bay and Quadra and Cook. Drivers are cutting through 
residential streets at excessive speed. Our neighbourhoods, with narrow street are full of 
children, see the Kindergarten registration. Graham street is a bike route and is used by 
cars as a detour. We need safe streets. 

 I would like to see a far greater investment in transit. We need more buses and we need 
to be able to rely on them to be on time so that we can commute to work. Please make 
sure to invest in transit plans for Douglas' bus lanes. 

 Rather than asking for "spending" priorities, let's look at saving priorities. Our city is 
widely known for spending too much, and most property tax payers would love to see 
the debt decrease. And please don't try to split off any more sub components off from 
the property tax bill to make it seem like the annual property tax bill is not going up 
(stormwater utility) 

 According to the City Draft Financial Plan, for greater transparency in the 2018/2019 
budget cycle "there is a enhanced Police budget that contains a departmental summary, 
performance metrics and the overview and deliverables for each section providing 
greater context for the reader". I'm not seeing this in the 2018/19 Provisional VicPD 
Budget Request, where is this information located? 

 please extend @BCTransit southbound bus lanes as far as city hall stop and rebuild 
sidewalk at that location to be level boarding stop for pedestrians, is currently too low 
and too crowded with obstructions. Great opportunity to build pleasing hub/gateway to 
DT there 

 please commission study to find ways to increase density along Douglas Transit corridor 
through initiatives like increased density or less parking requirements in exchange for 
funds for Transit/active transport, zoning changes & buying key properties to control fate 

 please continue to invest and plan each year 4 extensions of waterfront trail(David 
Foster) along inner Harbour and down gorge waterway(floating?) so eventually 
continuous and tied into Saanich’s gorge walkway. 

 look at existing models to create a drug court for #yyj that looks to increase drug 
treatment participation & diversion from criminal justice system to tackle addictions and 
root causes, to decrease overdose deaths & prolific offenders @vicpdcanada deal with. 

 Will council approve the request in Supplemental Budget Requests for Neighbourhood 
Transportation Management in James Bay, Oaklands and Hillside-Quadra (a total of 
$180,000 to provide additional analysis of neighbourhood transportation issues in order 
to align with the upcoming Local Area Plans scheduled for late 2018-2019). 

 Would council consider another prime candidate for a spot improvement--the off-set 
intersection at Bay and Graham-Vancouver? A large number of cyclists travel north-
south here daily. Cycling transport and safety would be greatly improved if the stop lines 
on Bay St at Vancouver were moved back, and cross hatching put in. The bike-
controlled signal and green paving could follow in 2019. 

 Dr. Angela Davis is a reknowned US scholar and prison abolitionist. She calls for halving 
police department while increasing community security. All police employees will receive 
a livelihood just transition. The police budget receives almost as much tax as Parks, 
Fire, and Engineering and Public Works combined. How will Mayor and Council respond 
to Dr. Davis's justice efficiency appeal? 



 Given that the one-time $40,000 allocated to developing an Accessibility Framework is 
much lower than most City master planning exercises, and work to develop the plan to 
remove known barriers to accessibility involves all departments, what resources has 
each department allocated for its contribution to the Accessibility Framework and what 
related projects have they included in budget requests? 
To prompt Council’s memory, in January 2017, the AWG recommended high priority 
projects relating to developing a reasonable accommodation policy and process for 
recreational programs, changes to improve the indoor environment, and pilots for 
truncated domes and accessible pedestrian systems (the latter two of which are in 
progress). At that time, Council directed Staff to include Accessibility Impact Statements 
in all reports to Council and there has been some progress on that front, but staff have 
not been trained on accessibility issues or how to conduct the analysis. This training was 
seen as the first crucial step in the Accessibility Framework. 
The aim of an Accessibility Framework to establish accessibility expectations at the top 
and have those trickle down to individual departmental and staff member responsibilities, 
through a variety of policies and management and planning processes, so that planning 
for accessibility becomes a part of every City process. 

 Mayor Helps, councillors and senior staff: * Will the 2018 Financial Plan include 
Neighbourhood Transportation Management (as requested in the Supplemental Budget 
Request of $180,000)? *Is it possible to do a "spot" improvement at the off-set 
intersection at Bay and Graham-Vancouver to increase pedestrian and cyclist safety? 
See below for complete letter. November 29, 2017 In regards to the City of Victoria 2018 
Draft Financial Plan which is currently undergoing review and revision, the Hillside-
Quadra Neighbourhood Action Committee is writing to support the following investments 
in Hillside-Quadra and hopes these investments will remain once the plan is finalized. 
Thank you for continuing to invest in much-needed infrastructure, including storm and 
water mains, street rehabilitation, sidewalks and crosswalks. In particular, given 
residents’ concerns around transportation issues and safety, we are happy to note the 
replacement of the “temporary” diverter at Kings/Fifth with a permanent installation. As 
well, improvements to the Summit Park playground were identified in the 2012 Summit 
Park Master Plan and residents are eager to engage on key elements. We remark that 
there is a request in Supplemental Budget Requests for Neighbourhood Transportation 
Management in James Bay, Oaklands and Hillside-Quadra (a total of $180,000 to 
provide additional analysis of neighbourhood transportation issues in order to align with 
the upcoming Local Area Plans scheduled for late 2018-2019). Transportation issues 
and safety continue to be one of the key concerns for neighbourhood residents—this 
analysis is timely and will provide context as these plans are developed. In 2018 the 
Hillside-Quadra neighbourhood will see the following investments: • Summit Park 
Playground Upgrade $200,000 • Kings/Fifth replacement of “temporary diverter” with 
permanent installation $50,000 • Bus shelters: Quadra and Bay and Finlayson at Yew • 
Fiber optic upgrades: Quadra Corridor • Installation of Traffic Control Cabinets and 
Controllers: Hillside/Quadra and Quadra/Bay • Sanitary Sewer and Water Main 
replacement: Wark Street Hillside to Market $350,000 (was originally scheduled for 
2016) Hillside-Quadra residents have remarked on the improvements to traffic speed 
and pedestrian and cyclist safety with the recent installation of the very popular and well-
used pedestrian and cyclist traffic light at the Hillside and Graham crosswalk (part of the 
2017 Financial Plan). This “spot” improvement is in advance of the cycling network 



implementation in our neighbourhood. Thank you for including this improvement in the 
2017 Financial Plan. Another prime candidate for a spot improvement is the off-set 
intersection at Bay and Graham-Vancouver. A large number of cyclists travel north-south 
here daily. Cycling transport and safety would be greatly improved if the stop lines on 
Bay St at Vancouver were moved back, and cross hatching (like that in front of police 
and fire garages) put in. The bike-controlled signal and green paving could follow in 
2019. Thank you for your investments in our neighbourhood. Hillside-Quadra 
Neighbourhood Action Committee 

 Getting rid of the puzzle crosswalks and cleaning up the area at Douglas and Yates. 
Seems to me the downtown area has become a dumpy area, with Mac's and 7-Eleven, 
two convenience stores. Perhaps I'm wrong in my view, it just appears like that to me. 

 How can cars park on Fort Street when there are only two lanes? 
 Building up instead of out is a great strategy to increase housing availability while 

maintaining our natural heritage & garden city urban forest vibe. Keep up the good work 
encouraging active & sustainable transport. Would like to see native plants in city 
landscaping budget &incentives for adopting renewable energy & rooftop gardening. 
enforcement/incentives for proper recycling and composting. 

 We are making the same mistakes made all over the world. We are now the proud 
citizens of a mess of towering condos and ridiculous two-way bike lanes on one-way 
roads. Perhaps more money on city planning and foresight than trips to China and poor 
city planning. 

 are there plans to increase number of electric charging stations and spread them within 
range of a full charge's distance? This has been an issue for people visiting and living 
here. 

 I would like council to justify the exorbitant police budget thst increases every test 
beyond inflation when serious crime is decreasing. Our police budget per capita is one of 
the highest in the country .. and makes no sense! The Victoria police left a vulnerable, 
unwell young women in the street several years ago after a concerned citizen called the 
police... and she continues to be disappeared.. we all know who this is. I would like to 
see $2,000,000 invested in social supports in our city, a social services department .. 
greater investment in social housing and a decreased police budget. There is no 
correlation between increased police budget and decreased fentanyl related deaths. As 
a taxpayer, I am extremely offended by the police budget and it needs to be decreased. 
Otherwise, justify the increase in spending as per the need in this city. 

 What are the plans regarding affordable housing? The situation continues to worsen... I 
would love to see the police budget being reallocated to affordable housing instead! 

 Stop building bikes lanes that require special signals and beyond 20/20 vision to see 
said signals? Make downtown appealing to shoppers to attract more retail 
businesses...oh and build a wall around Fairfield so they don't take er' jerbs! 

 Potholes, more sidewalks 
 Possible to spend a buck or two to put stabilizers on the web cam on Johnson street 

bridge???? 
 More transit and active transportation network would be my wishes 
 Why isn't there more money going towards housing for lower and middle income 

people? 



 When can we expect the Wharf street bike lane project to get done? I love cycling on the 
waterfront but hate getting squeezed in traffic. 

 The City of Victoria has committed to Create Prosperity Through Economic Development 
in its Strategic Plan. In 2016, the City was to investigate a Living Wage policy for City 
employees. Why hasn't the City yet become a certified Living Wage employer? It would 
demonstrate leadership & impact the supply chain to ensure those employed or 
contracted by the City receive the wages needed to afford an adequate quality of life. 

 a living wage, a rent freeze, more offleash parks for dogs, affordable rental options that 
allow pets, support for a tiny house village to help people get off the streets, a ban on 
horse drawn carriages, increased public transit. these would be my priorities. thanks for 
the new bike lanes, there are way too many cars on the roads. and those roads are no 
place for horses. 

 Please build a new central GVPL library branch at centennial square that can provide 
modern larger community space and it could be tied in with retail spaces,roof top event 
space or auditoriums for rentals to aide in cost recovery.Run down single level retail and 
parkade is not bringing vibrancy and energy to square thats needed. Lets attract people 
and minds to engage here. 

 What is in the budget to support mental health? #VicTownHall 
 A youth hub would be very beneficial to the youth of the city. How will this be supported 

by the budget? #VicTownHall 
 I support the propOsed investment in the Greater Victoria Public Library system. 

#victownhall 
 Can we get some soap in public washrooms? Whatever the city's reasons, it's 

unsanitary and gross. What are your reasons for not having it? #DallasRoad 
 #VicTownHall Can we consider needle deposit containers around the city? If users had 

more options for depositing needles, we would probably see less on our streets and 
beaches! #Cleanitup #commonsense 

 What is in the budget to complete the youth strategy? #VicTownHall 
 What are the city of Victoria's plans to commit to decolonization and reconciliation with 

indigenous peoples? I see no part of the budget that plans to share profits with lkwungen 
or wsanec or return land. Is reconciliation important to the council? How do they plan to 
address these issues? 

 Dollars are going into bike lanes and active transport but what in the budget is ensuring 
that the city is accessible for those with disabilities? #VicTownHall 

 When will the Local Area Plan get started for Hillside-Quadra? Our neighbourhood 
needs traffic calming in order to be safer for children, pets and all residents. We are 
happy to see the traffic barrier upgrades in the budget at Kings and 5th. Thanks in 
Advance Mayor and Council. Yvonne (from home with a sleeping baby!) 

 Regarding the previous accessibility question, please answer with the focus not on 
facilities and construction but instead focused on policy and practice. 

 Can we have a bike park and a skate park at Topaz? not either/or 
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Active Transportation - Capital Budget
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Neighbourhoods - Capital Budget





Parks - Capital Budget







Street Infrastructure - Capital Budget
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Sanitary Sewers, Stormwater and Waterworks - Capital Budget





























































Correspondence



 
From:   
Sent: Friday, December 01, 2017 5:27 PM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 
Subject: 2018 Budget Suggestions and Questions 
 
Dear Mayor Helps, City Council, and City Staff,  

Hello. My name is  and I currently live near Topaz Park on Reed Street.  I was 
born and raised in the CRD, and have lived within the City of Victoria limits for the past six 
years.  I attended the City Hall in person last night but felt it would be best to convey my 
comments, suggestions, and questions in writing.  It was getting quite late and I didn't feel like I 
should keep anyone up later than necessary.  

Comments:  
Firstly I'd like to commend the city on the wonderful job at increasing cycling infrastructure.  As 
an avid cyclist, that has been hit by cars on two occasions, I really appreciate the added safety 
this affords us.  

Before I rip into the police budget request I do want to commend them on the excellent work that 
they have been doing. I've done a little bit of traveling internationally and I have to say that 
Victoria Police conduct themselves in a very civil and respectful manner. They do a wonderful 
job addressing the community's concerns and keeping us all safe.  I am however appalled by 
police's purchase of a military vehicle.  My understanding is that they don't expect to use it 
except for on the very rare extreme violent situations.  I am concerned for the safety of our 
public servants and do believe that they should be equipped with any technology that protects 
them while they are working in dangerous situations.  However, I do not believe that they should 
have purchased this vehicle.  I have a question pertaining to this below.  I certainly do not hope 
to see this vehicle used during public events and rallies. The optics of military hardware in use 
by police is not conducive to civil conduct and can even encourage fear and violence.  Do not 
increase their budget if they are going to continue to spend unnecessary like this.  

I want to applaud the young citizen that spoke last night for voicing policing and mental health 
concerns.  The views they expressed in regards to policing mentally ill are shared by myself.  

Suggestions:  
While driving and riding I often see vehicles encroaching into cycling lanes, particularly those 
with unnecessarily large vehicles.  I'm sure you get this comment frequently.  I would like to 
suggest implementing rumble strips adjacent to the cycling lane, to discourage drivers from 
entering cycling lanes.  It is a relatively low cost measure while we await additional forms of 
protection.  

While on a particularly foggy and rainy drive a friend from South Africa commented on the very 
poor visibility of our traffic lines. She mentioned that in South Africa they use a much more 
visible fluorescent color of lines that are much easier to see in the rain and fog.  I did a quick 
Google search and it looks as though 3M has a variety of color choices that are much more 
visible than the ones in use now that can also incorporate Rumble strips when applicable.  I 
understand the city doesn't set the rules of the road as that is a provincial matter but could city 
staff make an inquiry to The Province on our behalf in this regard and prepare the budget for 
their implementation?  

personal information

personal information



I would like to suggest a property tax incentive or some kind of credit towards the purchase of 
electric bikes, standard bikes, and functional riding clothing (rain gear and visibility equipment) 
purchases.  You could ask people to provide proof of use either by proving they do not own a 
vehicle or only have Leisure insurance.  

I would like to see an additional tax to those that choose to heat their homes with LNG to recoup 
road maintenance costs and environment harm costs.  I hope this would discourage those 
considering using fossil fuels in their homes.  

Question:  
Did Victoria Police considered renting or leasing a similar vehicle from the Canadian Armed 
Forces?  We do have a Navy base next to us with equipment sitting unused.  I'm aware that 
military personnel cannot be called upon to police citizens but that doesn't necessarily mean 
that the equipment they use could not be temporarily borrowed, loaned, leased or rented to 
protect law enforcement personnel when the use is warranted.  

Regards,  
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From: Corinne Robinson [   

Sent: Wednesday, December 06, 2017 9:54 PM 

To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 

Subject: Request for funding for Safe and Active Travel to and from Schools 

 
Hello, 
I would like to request that when you are reviewing your 2018 Budget, that you put 
money aside to help improve safe and active travel to and from schools. This would be 
done by: 
1) Establishing an Active Schools Reserve Fund and  
2) Doubling the budget for your current crossing guard for schools program. 

 

I live in James Bay, and have 2 children attending James Bay Community School. As it 
is a largely walking neighbourhood, we are very aware of the traffic hazards crossing 
Oswego st. to get to the school. Many parents have been asking the city for years to 
please make the Oswego & Simcoe St. intersection into a Four Way stop.  Fortunately 
they put a crosswalk in recently, but a four way stop would be much preferred.   
The traffic calming (30km signs in the middle of the road) are much appreciated, but the 
traffic is still steady on that narrow road.   
 

As for the crossing guard, our PAC worked with the Greater Victoria Harbour Authority, 
to secure the generous offer of funding.  It is very disappointing to us, and many other 
schools, that the crossing guard position has yet to be filled. Raising the wage would 
hopefully attract a committed adult to doing that job, and ultimately keeping our children 
safer every day. 
 

thank you, 
Corinne Robinson 

PAC Secretary, James Bay Community School 
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From:   
Sent: Tuesday, December 05, 2017 10:00 AM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Victoria school crossing guards - request for more funding 
Importance: High 

 
To: Victoria City Council 
 
Having my children get to and from school safely is very important to me. We recently had a take Walk & 
Wheel 2 School program at our school (Sir James Douglas Elementary School) which helped to promote 
safe active methods of transport to and from school for students and accompanying parents. We have not 
had a crossing guard at our school this entire school year so far. This does not promote safe methods of 
transport for our students to and from school.  
 
The intersection where many families cross to get to and from school (Moss Street and Fairfield Road) is 
very busy and many drivers are distracted. We need at least two crossing guards to keep our children 
safe. The hiring of guards is done by Beacon Community Services. They are having a very difficult time 
finding interested candidates for the position due to the low pay. The City of Victoria needs to do better for 
our children. The crossing guard issue is not only affecting my children's school but many in Victoria.  
 
I would like to ask the Council to 1) Establish an Active Schools Reserve Fund and 2) Double the budget 
for its current crossing guard for schools program. 
 
Thank-you for your attention to this very important matter.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 

personal information
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From:   
Sent: Tuesday, December 05, 2017 9:27 AM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Funding Active and Safe Travel to/from School 
 

As a parent who cycles my children from James Bay to Sir James Douglas Elementary School, I 

support the following requests: 

1. Establish an Active Schools Reserve Fund or use the existing Gas Tax Fund Reserve to 

set up an Active Travel to Schools Program for all Victoria schools. The program should 

provide funding to a) develop with the school community an Active and Safe Routes to 

School Plan for each school in Victoria, and b) implement within 12 months of the Plan 

being completed a number of the infrastructure improvements around the school 

identified in the Plan (e.g., marked crosswalks, signage, signals). To start, the reserve 

fund for the  program should be set between $300,000 and $500,000. 

2. Double the budget of its current crossing guard for schools program. The City's 

current program, which is administered by Beacon Services, is only sufficient to pay 

school crossing guards a minimum wage for two hours of work each day (one hour in the 

morning and one hour in the afternoon). There are currently 14 crossing guard positions 

that are vacant in School District 61. This is a major problem as crossing guards play a 

critical role in helping to promote both safe and active travel to and from schools. A 

major reason for these vacancies is that the pay is too low given the minimal number of 

hours each day, high level of responsibility, and inconvenience of a daily split shift. 

Given these issues, increasing the wages to $20/hour will make these positions much 

more likely to be filled and help keep our kids safe. 

Since there are no bike routes connecting James Bay to SJD and Fairfield to South Park 

Elementary, I am forced to cycle with my children on a major traffic route. I generally cycle on 

Southgate to Superior, which is always stressful and unlikely to encourage other James Bay 

families to commute by bike. Furthermore, SJD has yet to find a crossing guard, which is unsafe 

for children who are walking themselves to and from school in Fairfield.  

These two requests for funding would assist with supporting Active Travel to/from School. 

personal information
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From: <nag@quadravillagecc.com> 

Date: November 30, 2017 at 9:45:45 AM PST 

To: <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca>, <councillors@victoria.ca>, <jjenkins@victoria.ca>, 

<tsoulliere@victoria.ca>, <jtinney@victoria.ca>, <fwork@victoria.ca>, 

<sthompson@victoria.ca>, <ccoates@victoria.ca> 

Cc: <kgreenwell@quadravillagecc.com>, <admin@quadravillagecc.com>, <bisitt@victoria.ca>, 

<bdellebuur@victoria.ca> 

Subject: City of Victoria Draft Financial Plan 2018--Hillside-Quadra Investments 
Reply-To: <nag@quadravillagecc.com> 

Mayor Helps, councillors and senior staff: 
 
November 29, 2017 
 
In regards to the City of Victoria 2018 Draft Financial Plan which is currently undergoing 
review and revision, the Hillside-Quadra Neighbourhood Action Committee is writing to 
support the following investments in Hillside-Quadra and hopes these investments will 
remain once the plan is finalized. 
 
Thank you for continuing to invest in much-needed infrastructure,including storm and 
water mains, street rehabilitation, sidewalks and crosswalks. In particular, given 
residents’ concerns around transportation issues and safety, we are happy to note the 
replacement of the “temporary”diverter at Kings/Fifth with a permanent installation. As 
well, improvements to the Summit Park playground were identified in the 2012 Summit 
Park Master Plan and residents are eager to engage on key elements. 
 
We remark that there is a request in Supplemental Budget Requests for Neighbourhood 
Transportation Management in James Bay, Oaklands and Hillside-Quadra (a total of 
$180,000 to provide additional analysis of neighbourhood transportation issues in order 
to align with the upcoming Local Area Plans scheduled for late 2018-
2019). Transportation issues and safety continue to be one of the key concerns for 
neighbourhood residents—this analysis is timely and will provide context as these plans 
are developed. 
In 2018 the Hillside-Quadra neighbourhood will see the following investments: 
 
·Summit Park Playground Upgrade$200,000 
·Kings/Fifth replacement of“temporary diverter” with permanent installation $50,000 
·Bus shelters: Quadra and Bay and Finlayson at Yew 
·Fiber optic upgrades: Quadra Corridor 
·Installation of Traffic Control Cabinets and Controllers: Hillside/Quadra and 
Quadra/Bay 
·Sanitary Sewer and Water Main replacement: Wark Street Hillside to Market $350,000 
(was originally scheduled for 2016) 
 
Hillside-Quadra residents have remarked on the improvements to traffic speed and 
pedestrian and cyclist safety with the recent installation of the very popular and well-
used pedestrian and cyclist traffic light at the Hillside and Graham crosswalk (part of the 



2017 Financial Plan).  This “spot” improvement is in advance of the cycling network 
implementation in our neighbourhood.  Thank you for including this improvement in the 
2017 Financial Plan. 
 
Another prime candidate for a spot improvement is the off-set intersection at Bay and 
Graham-Vancouver. A large number of cyclists travel north-south here daily.Cycling 
transport and safety would be greatly improved if the stop lines on Bay St at Vancouver 
were moved back, and cross hatching (like that in front of police and fire garages) put 
in. The bike-controlled signal and green paving could follow in 2019. 
 
Thank you for your investments in our neighbourhood. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Janis La Couvée 
Hillside-Quadra Neighbourhood Action Committee Executive Member 
 



-----Original Message----- 
From:   
Sent: Saturday, December 02, 2017 4:38 PM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Increase pay for crossing guards - please! 
 
Hello, 
Ensuring our kids can cross a busy intersection safely is incredibly important for safe and active travel to 
and from school.  Encouraging our kids to walk and bike to school is great for all.  I am grateful for the 
councils endeavours to encourage safe and active travel.   
Yet Sir James Douglas and many other schools do not have crossing guards.  Please ensure adequate pay 
for an incredible important job! 
Thanks  

Parent of 2 elementary school kids 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 

personal information

personal information



 
From:   
Sent: Tuesday, December 05, 2017 12:54 PM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 
Subject: funding active/safe travel to school 
 

Dear Mayor and Members of Council, 

 

I am concerned about the lack of a crossing guard at Sir James Douglas Elementary school and 

other schools in Victoria, and I would like to see more resources allocated to active and safe 

travel to schools in the City’s 2018 budget.  Safe and active travel to school could be improved 

in 2 key ways: 1) Establish an Active Schools Reserve Fund and 2) Double the budget for school 

crossing guards program.   

 

Our son is a student at SJD and this year we participated in the active travel routes to school.  It 

was great to learn more about different routes available and encourage these modes of travel. Not 

only is it healthy for our kids and community but it cuts down on the congestion.  By creating a 

reserve fund for active travel, many things could be done to encourage walking, cycling, etc., 

such as better marked crosswalks, signage, signals, and other infrastructure improvements. 

 

Furthermore, having a crossing guard is important to ensure the safe travel to school of our 

kids.  At SJD we have not had a crossing guard yet this year, and it’s my understanding there 

have been a few near accidents.  It was heartbreaking to hear of the death of a 9 year old girl 

crossing at a crosswalk in Vancouver and parents here are understandably concerned about the 

lack of crossing guards at busy crossings near schools.  

  

As a parent and member of the parent advisory committee at Sir James Douglas school, I 

encourage you to support safe and active travel to school by establishing an Active Schools 

Reserve Fund and doubling the budget for school crossing guards program so that it’s possible to 

hire crossing guards.   Thank you. 

 

  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

personal information
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From:   
Sent: Tuesday, December 05, 2017 3:37 PM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca>; Mia Korn <miakorn@gmail.com> 
Subject: crossing guard 

 

Please allocate funds for crossing guard at  

corner  

Moss and Fairfield ROad  

to safeguard  

SJD school children and others. 

 

Thank you! 

personal information

personal information



From:   
Sent: Friday, December 08, 2017 6:04 AM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 
Subject: 2018 Budget Comments 
 

I am a parent with two children who attend Sir James Douglas School in Fairfield. This past year our 

school participated in the CRD funded Active Travel to Schools Program. The Program, from my 

perspective, was a major success and involved the entire school community (i.e., students, teachers, staff, 

parents, school board administration and even city and CRD staff). It involved establishing a 

transportation baseline, identifying places on and off the school where actions could be taken to improve 

the safety of and opportunities for active travel for students, parents and staff. At the end of the program 

the school has a plan that identifies what actions need to be taken and what stakeholder is responsible for 

implementing these actions. Given this experience, I would like to make two requests to Council 

regarding the 2018 Budget:    

1. Establish an Active Schools Reserve Fund or use the existing Gas Tax Fund Reserve to set up 

an Active Travel to Schools Program for all Victoria schools. The program should provide 

funding to a) develop with the school community an Active and Safe Routes to School Plan for 

each school in Victoria, and b) implement within 12 months of the Plan being completed a 

number of the infrastructure improvements around the school identified in the Plan (e.g., marked 

crosswalks, signage, signals). This second part is very important and was not included in Sir 

James Douglas' program. Although we have a wonderful plan, it would be really powerful for 

everyone involved, if the plan was followed by quick action for a number of the measures 

identified in it. Imagine a program where children identify a problem, help to determine a 

solution for it and then within 12 months see that solution implemented. Not only will the school 

and broader community benefit from the improved infrastructure but the children involved will be 

able to see and understand what is it like to take an active role in changing something that they 

could never do on their own. In other words, it would be a life long learning for these children of 

what it means to be an engaged citizen. To start, the reserve fund for the  program should be set 

between $300,000 and $500,000. 

2. Double the budget of its current crossing guard for schools program. One of the ironies for 

our school is that after completing the Active Routes to School Program we do not have a 

crossing guard even though there are funds allocated for two crossing guards at our school. As I 

understand it, the City provides funding for crossing guards at public schools in Victoria (Saanich 

does the same for its public schools). While this is a great initiative in spirit, the current program, 

which is administered by Beacon Services, is only sufficient to pay school crossing guards a 

minimum wage for two hours of work each day (one hour in the morning and one hour in the 

afternoon). There are currently 14 crossing guard positions that are vacant in School District 61. 

This is a major problem as crossing guards play a critical role in helping to promote both safe and 

active travel to and from schools. A major reason for these vacancies is that the pay is too low 

given the minimal number of hours each day, high level of responsibility, and inconvenience of a 

daily split shift. Given these issues, increasing the wages to $20/hour will make these positions 

much more likely to be filled and help keep our kids safe. 

Thank you for your time and openness to citizen suggestions for the City's budget process 

 

--  

personal information
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From:   
Sent: Sunday, December 03, 2017 10:30 AM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Active travel to schools and crossing guard budget 
 

Hi there, 

 

I'm writing to support the ideas of establishing an Active Schools Reserve Fund in the 2018 

budget and to double the funds allocated to its current crossing guard for schools budget.  

 

Traffic congestion around the school my children attend (SJD) is dangerous during morning drop 

off. The reserve fund could be used to support activities that encourage active modes of travel, 

making getting to school safer.  

 

My kids' school has been without a crossing guard this school year. I have witnessed a number of 

near accidents at the traffic light where a crossing guard is normally posted. In fact, we should 

actually have two crossing guards at this busy traffic light intersection because one crossing 

guard can only guard 2 of the 4 crosswalks, leaving the other 2 vulnerable. Our crossing guard 

last year witnessed MANY near accidents at the two crosswalks that she couldn't reach. 

However, one crossing guard would definitely be better than none for us at the moment. 

 

Thank you, 

personal information

personal information









On Sun, Nov 26, 2017 at 12:22 PM,  wrote: 

Hi Ben;  

  

What an irritation. I completed quite a bit of the survey (an hour so far)and got to the 
page where I opened supplementary information on new requests and then lost all of 
survey input trying to get back to the survey. I'm not sure how I could have returned to 
the survey without this happening, so I expect that others may have encountered this. 
The skeptical among us might think that the survey was designed to do this as only the 
most thorough of respondents would have made it to this point.  

  

In short, I'm in favour of; 

  

 investment in timely renewal of infrastructure 

 proper by-law enforcement, while implementing real solutions to housing issues 
currently managed by not enforcing by-laws (encampments and illegal suites) 

 favoring investment in parks, active transportation, libraries and increased 
policing to reduce the murderous fentanyl and carfentanil poisoned drug supply 

  

I also mentioned;  

  

 It would be good to have a workshop (possibly in partnership with VISOA) on 
self-completing a Fireplan, especially for small stratas that can't afford the 
professional route ($4000 quote for our strata).  

 My disappointment that I have not heard about my request to Parking Services to 
have residential parking on Collinson St between Vancouver and Cook St 
reviewed. There are many multi-family buildings that have residential parking 
outside their building and it doesn't make sense to me that only SFDs on our 
block are eligible for residential parking.  

 The fear many citizens have that all of the input provided by citizens is only for 
show and that it isn't abided. For example the recent approval of the Tally Ho 
transitional housing, completely counter to neighborhood will. What is the 
definition of insanity? Doing the same thing over and over again and expecting 
different results. It is so wrong to load all of the difficult housing into that one 
neighborhood. It is irresponsible to suggest that the previous inability to end the 
maelstrom resulting from housing the most challenged is somehow not going to 

personal information



happen again in new housing for the most challenged. Let's stop trying to be 
Pollyanna and face the reality of what is involved in housing the most challenged. 
It's messy and neighborhood altering - so let's find housing solutions that 
respond to that instead of putting blinders on.    

  

Really sorry all of my input was for naught but hopefully my summary can be of help.   

  

Cheers,   

  

Victoria, BC V8V 3B9 
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